Issue 20/270576

GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

Community Association

Over the past year some very successful occasions have been organized: the trip to the Slate Quarries, the Christmas Social, a talk on Conservation and Country Parks, the visit of the Grass Roots Theatre Company's production of "The Golden Pathway Annual" to the School; coach trips to Theatr Clwyd to see them again in "Mold Murders" and "Lily in Little India", and in May many villagers enjoyed Gilbert & Sullivan's "Pirates of Penzance. Gwernymynydd and Cadole 'fans' of the Grass Roots Company will be delighted to know that they have agreed to come to the new Village Centre on the Infants School site in Gwernymynydd to perform a short review called "Orange Blossom & Valium" on Friday 25th June at 7.30p.m. to enter ain us, and also to stay and have a chat and share light refreshments with us afterwards tickets 25p - contact any member of the Committee or come along on the night (there is a service bus from Cadole at about 7p.m. and another back again from outside the Junior School at abour 10p.m.)

Another very important function of the G.C.A. has been the continued production and distribution of this, your monthly Newsletter - if there is amyone in the village who would undertake the delivery of a few newsletters each month, or who would like any tems of news to be added - please contact any member of the Committee.

We have been offered a video tape recording of the committee Queen and Prince Philip to Mold and the provisional date for the showing at the Village Centre is July 1st. More details later.

Gwernymynydd Village Centre

Much hard work has been put into the effort to get the Village Centre ready for use - the Playgroup are to open after the holiday: there is to be a Show Committee meeting there on the 2nd June; a Grand Sale for Show funds on the 10th June, and the Social on the 25th June there is still a lot to be done, however, generally clearing tp, touching up and providing curtains, furniture, equipment etc. We are awaiting the promised cheque from Delyn to pay past and some future bills, but if anyone has any spare tea-towels, cleaning materials and equipment etc. please bring them along. At a recent Management Committee meeting it was decided to let the village and the village organizations use the Village Centre free of charge for a period of one year after it opens, on the understanding that everyone helps to vise funds on several occasions during the year.

o remove our posteriorementation was trib and seast.

Community Council News Same at 322 and to the second secon Open area in Heol y Wern: Delyn Council have been asked to move the concrete flower pots to their correct position, so that flowers can

be planted.

Waste ground next door to the Police Station: efforts are being made to trace the owner of this very untidy open space - with the view to getting it cleared up or even taken over by the Clwyd Council. Congratulations to Mr. Peters on becoming the new Chairman of the Community Council.

Mr. Elwyn Hughes, Community Councillor, points out that far too many accidents have occured at the Tros y Wern Estate entrance. The Welsh Office must be pressed for some form of improvement or speed

restriction. Get in touch with your M.P.

Youth Club

Three young people from the club are visiting Germany for a fortnight in August, under an exchange holiday scheme organized by Mold Area Youth Council. A party from Germany will be visiting Mold and district from Sunday 4th July to Saturday 17th July. Hospitality is needed in Gwernymynydd or Cadole for two of these students for this period. If anyone could possibly accommodate one (or two) of either sex, will they please contact Leader Olive Sweetman at Mold 3681. Bed, breakfast and an evening meal would be required during the weekdays. The ages of the students are from 15 to 18.

A LANGE COLLEGE COLLEG

The Show 17th July Gwernymynydd Show Society The Grand Sale to be held on Thursday 10th June starts at 7p.m. at the Village Centre. Stalls include: cakes, groceries, sweets, books, white elephants, jumble, nearly-new garments and anything-at-all. Refreshments will be on sale at modest prices and there is Contributions will be very gratefully received for also a Raffle. any of these stalls and can be brought along on the evening or contact Secretary Olive Sweetman (Mold 3681) or any of the Committee. There will be many bargains - so don't miss it. A committee meeting will be held at 7.30p.m. on Wednesday 2nd June at the Village Centre. All who have already offered their services for the Show and people willing to help in any way are invited to attend. (No-one is too young or too old - we need you) Arrangements for the Grand Sale will also be finalized at thismeeting. There will be an exhibition at the Show of Adult Art, Craft and Handicrafts and competitions for junior Art, Craft and Handicrafts; flower arranging, mounted and unmounted fancy dress - details and schedules will be available soon from Mr. Sweetman, 12 Chester Street, Mold. There is a competition for children to make posters for the Show to be handed in to Mrs. Nunn, 6 Ger y Llan; Mrs. Bradley, 8 Heol y Wern; Mrs. Eaton, Coed yr Allt or to Mr. Sweetman, 12 Chester Street, Mold by 1st July. Prizes will be given and all posters exhibited. Arrangements have been made for a Buffet Dance at the Loggerheads Tea Rooms after the Show and tickets price £1.50 per head are now

available.
COMPETITIONS: Cookery, Fruit & Veg., Preserves & Floral Art as usual !
Senior Citizens Trip

Depending on the response, it is hoped to organize another half-day trip for the Senior Citizens of Gwernymynydd and Cadole early next September. Would all Senior Citizens who would like to join the trip, please give their names, by letter or telephone, or in person, to one of the following by the end of June: Mrs. Bell (Llan 246), Mr. Moreton Hayes (Mold 55997), Mrs. Squires (Mold 2085), Mrs. Smith (Mold 3968) or Mr. Harley (Mold 4461)

Our yearly poppy collection in the village was a record one this time. Results just out show that our total amounted to £38.76p. Mr. & Mrs. Quant would very much like to say WIANT YOU. & Mrs. Quant would very much like to say THANK YOU to all those willing helpers who travelled up and down the village with their collectingtins, and also to the village as a whole, for the unfailing and most generous support for this worthy cause.

Dates to remember

and most generous support for this worting offest.	
Dates to remember	
June 8th	P ₁ aygroup sessions to start at 9.30p.m.
June 8th	Car Treasure Hunt
June 10th	Grand Sale at Village Centre
June 12th	Playgroup Sale on Mold Market
June 22nd	Playgroup coffee evening - Mrs. Lyn Houston
June 25th	"Orange Blossom & Valium"
June 26th	Mold Carnival
July 1st	Provisional date for Royal Visit film
July 6th	Playgroup coffee evening - Mrs. Anne Roden
July 17th	Gymkhana Day and Dance
Members of the Community Association Committee	
President	William Grove, Ty Coch, Ruthin Road Mold 3720
Chairman	Margaret Eaton, Coed yr Allt Mold 4827
Secretary	Kathy Bradley, 8 Heol y Wern Mold 4062
Treasurer	Charles Bamford, Mountain View, Ruthin Rd. Mold 55144
Newsletter	Irene Hawkins, Mountain View Mold55144
Press Off.	Olive Sweetman, Greenacres, Glyndwr Rd. Mold-3681
Committee:	
Graham Davies, 7 Maes y Wern; Marilyn Christian, 21 Godre'r Mynydd;	
Malcolm Watts, 51 Godre'r Coed (Mold 4480); Mrs. Squires, 8 Maes y	
Wern (Mold 2085); Mrs. Payne, 6 Maes y Wern; Mrs. Maud Roberts,	
Rhonwen, Ruthin Road and Mr. Moreton Hayes, Y Glyn, Ruthin Road	
(Mold 55997)	